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Bryan Beudeker 
Environment Manager 

Level 2, Brotherson House 
Gate B103 Penrhyn Road 
Botany, NSW 2036 
 
29 April 2021 
 

Dear Mr Beudeker 
 
 

Enfield Intermodal Logistics Centre (MP05_0147) 
Acknowledgment of the Enfield Intermodal Freight Transportation 2020 Report as required under 

Conditions 2.2A and 2.2B 
  

I refer to your correspondence providing the Planning Secretary with the Enfield Intermodal Freight 
Transportation 2020 Report (Freight Report) as required under Conditions 2.2A of the Project Approval 
above. 
 

The Department has reviewed the Freight Report and acknowledges that it has provided the data 
required in Condition 2.2A consistent with the previously approved framework, as required by Condition 
2.2B, with the exception of a review of recorded actual traffic generation against the traffic model 
referred in, and the findings of, the report titled Traffic Impact Assessment Enfield Intermodal Logistics 
Centre; Cosgrove Road, Enfield MOD 14 Ref: 0440r03v5 (Ason Group, 26 February 2018).  
 

In order to fully satisfy the requirements of condition, the Department requests that this information 
required under condition 2.2A(d) be provided by 16 May 2021. 
 

The Department notes that, consistent with condition 2.2A, subsequent Intermodal Traffic Freight Reports 
will be supplied on a biennial basis, utilising the framework and independent qualified person(s) as 
approved by the Planning Secretary.  
 

The Department requires that, prior to preparation of the next Intermodal Traffic Freight Report, NSW Ports 
consults with the Department on any requirements for more detailed periodic assessment of origins and 
destinations, as suggested in section 4.2.3 of the Freight Report. 
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If you have any further queries or require clarification on this matter, please contact David Way, Senior 
Planning Officer – Social and Infrastructure Assessments, on 8275 1324 or by email at 
david.way@planning.nsw.gov.au. 

 

Yours sincerely  
 

 
 
Karen Harragon 
Director, Social and Infrastructure Assessments 
As nominee of the Planning Secretary 
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